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Annual  Registration Meeting 

Boys/Girls Club 1301 Alhambra Ave  

(in the gym)  Monday Feb 6
th

 6.00pm  
 

In the Oct/Dec  issue I mentioned that during the February sign up session, 

we will also be holding the annual election of board members and it is a 

great opportunity for you to voice your opi nion by standing for election, 

especially if you think that the current board of directors are not moving 

in the right direction and yo u think that you have something additional to 

offer the members of our club.   

 
 
 
 

òMari Grilloó 
Memorial Tournament  

January 21 st  
Antioch Indoor Bocce Federation 

is holding the 7
th

 Annual Mari 

Grillo Tournament at their 

Indoor Facility in Antioch on 

January 21
st
. Registration fee is 

$35 per player. Always well 

attended and a fun event to play 

in. There is a flyer on page 12 

with al l the details.  

 

There will be several vacancies in 2017 with some current Board Members 

not seeking re -election for a further term.  (See page 5 for further details)  

 

So with just about a month to the election, if you have the desire to help 

in the running of the Martinez  Bocce Federation (MBF) then please write 

to the below address: -  

 

Details should be sent to: - info@martinezboccefederation.com and you 

will have a co nfirmation email that your request has been received.  

 

This meeting is open to ALL current members of the MBF.  

 

 

 

 
 
                                    
 
 

News Letter 
Christmas Edition  

December 2011 
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MBF Court Maintenance  Contract for 

2017 
  

The MBF is inviting bids for the 2017  Court Maintenance 

contract. This will entail ongoing maintenance, upk eep and 

grooming of the courts during the 2017  season which runs from 

April until October and will also include work done prior to the 

season starting , to overcome the issues le ft from the winter 

weather . 

 

 

The deadli ne for receiving òcourt maintenance bidsó is 2/1 /17   

and it will be awarded by 2/14 /1 7. 

 

 

 

 

A òScope of Workó document, which outline s all requirements , 

will be  available on request  for those who wish to submit bids . 

 

Those interested please write to: - 

 

info@martinezboccefederation.com  

 

 

mailto:info@martinezboccefederation.com
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Important information regarding the 

2017 Roster Registration Meeting  

 
1). Our traditional venue has now been sold , so this year we will be  

holding the meeting at the Boys & Girl s Club, 1301 Alhambra Ave. 

Martinez. (In the  Gym)ê.. 6.00pm. 

 

2). We have a contractual obligation with the City and they require the 

correct addresses of all participating members so the ò2017 Roster 

Formó must be completed with all the relevant information,  otherwise it 

will not be accepted.   

If your form is found to be incomplete you can fill  out the missing 

details and rejoin the line but if we do not receive it on Monday 

February 6
th

 then you will be considered a òNew Teamó and have to 

present it on Saturday February 11
th

 in  the  Club House at t he bocce 

courts and of course , deal with the chance of not being able to play on 

the required day.  

 

3). All current members can attend t his meeting and exercise their right 

to vote for new board members for 2017. (See page 5 of the newsletter)  

 

4). The fees for  òOpen Bocceó have been raised from $300 to $330 to 

offset the increase posed by the city of Martinez for 2017.   

The Volo and Senior fees remain the same.  
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Wishing you a wonderful holiday s eason 
 

Andy  & Kathy Hagin and the staff of Haginõs 

Aut omotive and the staff of Les Schwab Martinez,  

wish all the members a  Safe, Healthy and H appy 

New Year.  

 

 

 

 
 

PG 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://anhdepbonphuong.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/01/10-hinh-nen-dep-nhat-ve-tet-cho-may-tinh-2.jpg&imgrefurl=https://anhdepbonphuong.com/10-hinh-nen-dep-nhat-ve-tet-cho-may-tinh/&docid=RoUAzg1o-SGzAM&tbnid=ab8se-Xijtsv_M:&vet=1&w=1024&h=702&bih=490&biw=1093&q=free 2017 new year pictures&ved=0ahUKEwi8693f3KnRAhXpgFQKHb8PCcw4ZBAzCFEoSzBL&iact=mrc&uact=8
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Election of new officers for 2017  

Monday February 6
th

 at the Boys & Girls Club  

 
The following names are those who wish to stand for election of  a 2 year period.  

 

Existing Board Members seeking re -election: - 

 

Greg Travers 

Doreen Bagno  

Bill Kintana  

Bob Pentacoff  

Al Surges 

 

New applicants  

 

George Courey  

John Delchini  

 

There is still time if you would like to put your name forward  for the election.  

 

Please write to me at: - 

 

info@martinezboccefederation.com   

and I  will submit your name to the ballot sheet.  

 

The Board of Directors  wish to recognize  those Board M embers who have decided 

not to stand for 2017 and thank them for their past dedication and time , serving 

the òClubó & members of the Martinez Bocce Federation.  

 

                                    Bob Mann, Megan Keith and Bob Sparacino.  

 

mailto:info@martinezboccefederation.com
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The 2017 Bocce Season is rapidly approaching  
 

Please take note of the following date  and venue  for registration,  

  

Monday February 6
th

 @ 6.00pm at Boys/Gi rls Club  

1301 Alhambra Ave Martinez (in the gym)  

 
You will be notified by post if you ar e listed as the Capo of the 2016  team and will rec eive a roster form for your 

2017 season.  

 

You also have the option to complete the roster form and print it from the website. It will make it easier for you 

and for the people who have to transcribe the information to get the paper work ready. Click on the link to take  

you to our website.   http://www.martinezboccefederation.org/RosterFormInfo.html  

Scroll down and click on òOnline Roster Signup Formó 

 

If you are thinking about starting a NEW team you will have to check in at the Cl ub House on the Saturday after 

òRegistration D ayó which will be Satur day February 11
th

 @ 9.00am. 

 

Bear in mind that the line forms early. We work it on a òFirst Come First Servedó basis.  

I have personal experience of this and sometimes the line forms before 6.00am.  

Iõm not saying that it will happen this time but it may and this is just a heads up on the situation.  

 

The 2016 season was the first year when all vacant slots were taken from Sunday through Friday  but sometimes 

vacancies do occur and if you wish to capitalize on it, the further up the line the better chance you have of getting 

the slot you require.  

 

Open fee for 2017  is $330 per team.    Volo fee for 2017  is $200    Senior fee for 2017  $150 
 

Some Important Dates for your Calendar  
 

February 6th  Monday  at 6.00pm at the Boys/Girls Club 1301 Alhambra Ave.  (REGISTRATION MEETING) 

 

February 11 th  Saturday at 9.00am at the Martinez Courts BOCCE CLUB HOUSE ( NEW TEAMS SIGN-UP) 

 

April 3rd or 4th         Monday or T uesday at 6. 00pm (Venue  and date  to be decided )  

                                                   ANNUAL CAPOõS MEETING for 2017 

 

 

 

 

 



7 
   

Happy New Year To Everyone 
 

 

MBF ROSTER FORM 2017 
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Martinez Bocce Federation Calendar & Events     

 

If you are interested in using the Clubõs facilities in 2017 , please email the MBF for 

available bookings.   
 

From time to time we will list tournaments and events outside of the MBF.  

All events held at our c lub will be highlighted.

                          

 

 

Jan 21
st
 Antioch Indoor òMari Grilloó Tournament Joe Roman/Lou Grillo  

                     

Jan 28
th

 Druids Al Sacco Tournament   Antioch Indoor      Dee Ginochio  

 

Feb 6th  Mon day General Membership Meeting, Election & Registration  

6.00pm  at the  Boys/Girls Club 1301 Alhambra Ave. Martinez .  

ALL MEMBERS OF THE MBF MAY ATTEND AND USE THEIR VOTE            

 

Feb 11
th

 New Team Sign Up   Bocce Court Clubhouse     Saturday 9.00am  

 
1.                               

Feb 18
th

      Antioch  Indoor Bocce       òCarpet Fund Raiseró Tournament  

                

Mar 18
th

             Antioch  Indoor Bocce       òSal Lucca Tournamentó 

 

Mar ??
th

           Tear-down of Antioch Indoor Courts      Saturday 9.00am  
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Apr 4
th

 MBF Capoõs Meeting  (venue to be decided)      Tuesday 6.00pm  
 

 

 

May 20
th

                           Martinez Rotar y                                  Jerry Telles   

                                                           

                                                                                  

May 6
th

                         Special Olympics                                                        .  

 

 

Jun 3
rd

                           Colombo Club                                          Dave Nardi   

                                         

 

Jun 10
th

                              Shell Alu mni                                   Vic Remorini  

 

 

Jul 4
th

                               Our MBF Traditional Tournament                       .  

 

 

Aug 26
th

                         Colombo Club                                        Dave Nardi  

 

 

Oct 14
th

                        Loaves & Fishes                               Joleen Lafayette                                                                                                                           
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JB Services (Since 1972)  
4960 Blum Road, Martinez, Ca 94553  

925-370-1775 email jbservs@aol.com  
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Make MBFõs 2017 season  

the best  ever 

 
Bocce is a wonderful  sport and pastime,  enjoyed by many people from all walks of life. Bringing 

people togeth er, young and old , men & women, boys & girls , family groups  and friends,  all on 

an equal footing.  

 

I understand that somet imes tempers may get frayed  but letõs make 2017 free from any 

altercation s. We have just completed an investigation  into an incident during the playoffs last 

year and we on the Board of Directors are sa ddened  that it took place.  

 

Rule XVI D states that Courtesy  and Respect should b e displayed at all times.  Profanity and 

Unsportsmanlike conduct is not permitted.  

 

There are penalties for violations and for seve re violations and that is somet hing that we hope 

we will not have to use during  the 2017 season.   

 

The Capo is responsible for the actions of his or her team. It is stated in the rules and you also 

signed to the effect when you submitted your Roster . If things  get a little bit out of hand , take a 

moment to speak with the Capo of the opposing team and see if it can be resolved before it 

turns into something that nobody wants. Being the Capo is more than simply filling out the 

roster, deciding who plays with whom, and organizing the food  & wine . Take control of the 

situation  where you see that eith er your team member or the oppo sing team member is  visible 

annoyed and that simpl e conversation with the opposing Capo could  reslove most difficulties.  

 

For the problems that simply cannot get resolved seek out a òBoard Memberó who will step in 

and speak to both teams and remind them th at this is a social game  and it is to be enjoyed  but 

those playing must abide by the rules of the club.  

 

I sincerely wish that all members will take note and raise the club standards  to the highest level  

and keep our 2017 season, the best season ever.      

 

Vic Delpine.  
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Haginõs Automotive 

 

 

 

Andy, Cathy and all the staff at  Haginõs Automotive invite you to bring 

your car into their Alhambra Avenue location for a òFREEó 

complimentary 21 point inspection.  Simply mention the òMartinez 

Bocce Federationó.  

Visit them on the web at  http://www.haginsauto.com  

 
 

      
 

No Coupon required .         925-228-5115 

http://www.haginsauto.com/index.php



